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THE RECEPTION:  

  Following the beautiful ceremony at St. Edward’s in Mendon, the guests headed for Indian Run Golf Course in Scotts.  

  Well, not everyone.

Thanks to me, Ryan and Hannah, who split quickly after the wedding in order to purchase a suitable gift, followed my directions to Old Mill Golf Course in Schoolcraft. A mere fifteen miles in the wrong direction.  If it hadn’t been for an alert relative who heard me giving directions outside the church, a substantial portion of the guest list would have wound up milling around the Old Mill by themselves instead of with the guests who actually read the invitation.  I still, to this day, do not know how I managed to confuse Indian Run with Old Mill.  But, I did, and that led to an hour of frantic cell phoning and plan making that would result in Ryan and Hannah getting to the proper location.

At one point, at The Sandstress (she who puts the Hot in my Toddy) suggested I call Old Mill to alert someone who could redirect Ryan and Hannah back to Indian Run.  Great Idea!  So, I borrowed a phone book from the bartender, looked up the number and called the bartender at Indian Run!  Jeez!

Michelle (the bartender) and I were having a nice conversation as I explained the predicament.  She was very helpful and, I thought, somewhat psychic when she asked if I was standing by the window looking out over the 18th green.  Wow!  You’re amazing!  Then I realized what I had done.  I turned around and waved to Michelle at the bar and, sheepishly, hung up the phone.  

The handful of guests in the vicinity got a good laugh out of that.  

I called Old Mill and learned that Ryan and Hannah had just been there and left.  About thirty minutes later they showed up, having kept their invitation and re-checked the directions.  I could not have apologized more profusely, but was relieved that they found their way to the reception just in time for dinner being served.  

Let the party begin!

  Vicki and Paul, who orchestrated the entire event, put together a fabulous reception.  The choice of facilities was perfectly suited to the event and the food was superb.  A DJ provided the tunes and the dance floor was in constant use.  Paul and Vicki danced and danced and danced… with each other and with guests.  

They had to be soooooo tired by the end of the evening.   A truly beautiful couple.

  By 9:00 The Sandstress and I had to leave in order to have time to stop in downtown Kalamazoo for my niece’s reception.  We didn’t want to leave but felt, because several of my family made the effort to participate in both ceremonies, it was the proper thing to do.  Besides, it wasn’t like it was out of the way or anything.

  So, we stopped in and paid our respects, had some more liquid refreshment, visited with numerous people who we hadn’t seen for a while, danced a bit more then headed home at the stroke of midnight.

  Of course, through all this, the air temperature hovered around 90, the humidity was a soupy 90% and my 100% wool tuxedo was beginning to take on the feel of a flannel blanket and the smell of a wet dog.

But, I didn’t care.  It was a great day spent with some great people celebrating an extraordinary couple.

Congratulations Vicki and Paul!

